LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
27 September 2016

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Bray, Collins, Newton and Sweeting.

Apologies:  Councillor Moore and Ward Councillors Aitken and Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

141/16
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 23 August 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
142/16
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
143/16
CLERK UPDATE– The new Chief Executive of the Ouse and Humber Drainage Board had agreed to meet with the Parish Council and provide an update.  Details were to be agreed.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council advised that the patching works near to the railway station were scheduled for the 24/10/16.  The Council’s dog warden had been in touch to say they would carry out extra patrols.
144/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - There were no updates.   
145/16
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
146/16
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. Humberside Police - Offering advice re Rogue Traders and advising that ERYC can set up a “No Cold Calling Zone” 

ii. ERNLLCA - August Newsletter

iii. ERNLCCA - Grievance and Disciplinary Training - 15 November, Goole

iv. Humberside Police - August Newsletter

v. ERYC - Rural Strategy 2016-2020 published 

vi. ERYC - Request support in promoting the Beverley and Bridlington Literature Festival

vii. Northern PowerGrid - Advising of Launch of 105 Powercut line 

viii. ERNLLCA - Advising of Government Consultation on Precept.

ix. ERYC - Advising of Planning 

x. ERNLLCA - Notice of Annual Conference 

 (b) that East Riding of Yorkshire Council would be asked for more information on the No Cold Calling Zone, (c)  the Chair of the Personnel Sub-Committee should consider attendance at the ERNLCCA training, (d) that Laxton Parish Council should support ERNLLCA’s opposition to Government proposals requiring a public poll for any rise in Council tax over 2% because of the costs involved and (d) the Clerk would attend the ERNLLCA conference subject to other commitments.       
147/16 PLANNING MATTERS – Resolved – (a) that approval of the Erection of a two storey extension to rear, 11 Church Close be noted (b) that the status of other applications be noted and that (c) concerns raised by residents of highway safety due to stones on the highway near the new stables should be referred to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  

148/16
FEEDBACK FROM THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE– Councillor Collins provided an update from the committee.  It was not possible to move the bonfire to the back of the Village Hall because of fire safety issues.  It was noted that the Parish Council had made a donation to the Village Hall Committee’s Summer Celebration event.     
Resolved - that the Clerk would remind the Village Hall about the protocol for grant requests.   


149/16
WELCOME TO LAXTON NEWSLETTER - Councillor Sweeting reported that a prospective resident had asked whether there was a Welcome to Laxton leaflet available.  The Parish Council discussed that the merits of such a document, and the potential contents, which could include details of the church, pub, village hall, Saltmarshe Hall, Parish Council, local doctors, places to stay and local facts.  


Resolved - That the Parish Council would produce a two sided Welcome to Laxton newsletter and that Councillor Sweeting would oversee the delivery to new residents.  
150/16
DOG FOULING SIGNS - In light of continuing dog fouling, Councillor Sweeting suggested siting dog fouling signs in the village.  The local dog warden team would be able to provide suitable signs for lampposts, bins etc.


Resolved - that dog fouling signs should be displayed at prominent locations in the Parish.    

151/16
BROADBAND OPTIONS - East Riding of Yorkshire Council had advised that Laxton would be unlikely to benefit from high speed broadband in the foreseeable future.  Many residents would therefore be eligible for a voucher for up to £350 to pay for connection fees for either a wireless or satellite broadband option.


Resolved - (a) that the voucher scheme would be promoted in the latest newsletter and (b) that the Clerk would investigate the benefits of developing a village wide solution.
152/16
HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS - Resolved - (a) that the Clerk would report the overhanging bushes and dead trees at Broadlane Skelton and the condition of the road just passed Cotness Corner (b) that the Clerk would enquire whether East Riding of Yorkshire Council would agree to cut back the trees near to the drain at Church Close and (c) enquire on the progress of the Jubilee Avenue drain.

153/16  EMERGENCY EQUIPMENT TEST - Resolved - That a test of the emergency equipment would take place on Saturday 8th October, 10:30am.
154/16
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk Salary - September, £86.85

	ii. Post Office - Clerk PAYE - September, £57.60

	iii. ERNLLCA - Councillor Good Practise Guide payment - £6.91

	iv. Laxton Village Hall, Donation towards Village Celebration - £20

	v. PK Littlejohn - Fee for External Audit 2015/16 - £120


155/15
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – That the Community Bonfire should be added to the agenda for the next meeting to take place on the 25 October 2016.
SIGNED:







DATE:
70                                       

